
FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 2023 

THE HAWTHORNS PRIMARY SCHOOL 

ASPIRATIONAL QUALITY:  KINDNESS 

EMOTION OF THE WEEK: CONTENTED 

THEME :    Kindness 

AIM:  Consider the key elements of friendship and 

encourage us to put them into practice 

  

  

  SEPTEMBER 
  Friday 15th   PTA Nearly New Sale  3.00pm, School Hall 

 

  OCTOBER 

  Thursday 5th  Census Day 

  Tuesday 10th  Flu Immunisations  
  Friday 13th   PTA School Discos 

  Monday 16th   Y3 Butser Farm Trip 

  Tuesday 17th  PTA AGM (wine and cheese night TBC) 

  Wednesday 18th  Parents Evening 4pm - 7pm Face-to-face 

  Thursday 19th   Parents Evening 4pm - 7pm Virtual 

  Friday 20th   INSET DAY 

  Monday 23rd to Friday 27th  OCTOBER HALF TERM 

  Monday 30th   Return to School 

 

  NOVEMBER 

  Wednesday 1st  Parent Forum Meeting 

  Tuesday 7th  New Prospective Parent Open Afternoon 

  Friday 10th   PTA Break the Rules Day 

  Monday 13th   Y3&4 Athletics Event (selected pupils) 

  Wednesday 15th  EYFS & Y5 Planetarium Workshop 

  Thursday 16th  New Prospective Parent Open Morning 

  Friday 17th   Individual School Photos 

  Saturday 25th   PTA Winter Fair 

   

(Please click here to refer to the school website for our full Academic Term dates) 

https://www.hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk/website/term_dates_2022-2024/29333


Our new children in Reception have joined us in Robins and in Doves!  

It has been wonderful to welcome them into school and they are settling in brilliantly; getting to 

know us and each other and having lots of fun playing. We are looking forward to lots more fun 

and learning in Reception! 

We would also like to welcome all our new families that 

have joined us in other year groups this term! 

Thank you to everyone who came to the Meet the 

Teacher sessions.   

If you were unable to attend we have uploaded the 

presentations to google classrooms for you to view. 



The Year 6 Playground Friends have got off 

to a great start and are eagerly playing with 

and supporting the younger children during 

their playtimes.  It has been lovely seeing 

their creativity, independence and collaboration 

skills being used so effectively. 

Thank you to the Year 5 and 6 children who 
attended football trials this week. We are 
so proud of the commitment, bravery, skill 
but most importantly, the sportsmanship 
that you showed. We had around 50 children 
attend which shows the passion for football 
here at The Hawthorns. Congratulations to 
those children who have made the team but 
a huge well done also to all those that put 
themselves forward.  

This is a reminder about our year group email 
addresses; these email addresses can be accessed 
by all the teachers belonging to that year group.  

EYFS: eyfs@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

Year 1: year1@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

Year 2: year2@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

Year 3: year3@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

Year 4: year4@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

Year 5: year5@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

Year 6: year6@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

However, please note: 

• The year group email address is for contacting 
any teachers in the year group about concerns, 
questions and information about your child/class. 
• Do not use these email addresses for          
emergencies or to report absences. 
• The emails are not monitored during school 
hours. Teachers will endeavour to respond within 
48 hours. 

WOW look at this pumpkin that the 

gardening club grew from seed!  
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If your child/children have 

pierced ears, for safety during 

PE lessons, please can you 

ensure they are provided with 

microporous tape to cover the 

earrings or that they are removed on PE days.  

Please can we remind all parents and carers that we are a NUT FREE SCHOOL.  

We would be grateful if you could avoid placing any nut products in packed 

lunches. 

We would like to kindly ask you to keep all children off the  play equipment in the front playground 
before and after school.  We appreciate this is very tempting for the children but they get plenty of 

supervised play during break and lunchtimes.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

Please ensure that  children are in school every day and on time.  

Try to make any medical appointments outside of school hours, but 

where this is not possible, PLEASE email or phone the office, even if 

you have informed the teacher. We require to see the email, message, 

appointment card for the medical appointment in order to be able to  

authorise the absence.  Thank you 



PTA@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk   

To report absences, please email absence@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

All other enquiries, please email office@hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk 

http://www.hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk/website/home  

http://hawthornspta.my-pta.org/
http://www.hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk/website/home

